
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Pastor, 
 
 
 
Pastor Paul Boddy was announced as a full-time evangelist in our November 2021 Conference.  
 
Already and nearly immediately after the announcement, people began booking meetings with him 
for 2022. This is not surprising. Pastor Boddy, though coming through a very difficult year, is a 
leader. 
 
He and Penny spent 13 years in Birmingham, where God used them to build a multicultural, church 
planting congregation. The Erdington church own their own building and have two churches out.  
 
They took over the Norwich church in 2010, where they saw a huge transformation of the work,  
disciples and great couples raised up and more churches planted. He has had involvement in sending 
and supporting missionaries and more recently undertaking a massive building project. The Norwich 
building is incredible and the church a testimony to how God has used him.  
 
He has preached in many nations of the world, ministered to men, marriage seminars and in various 
conferences.  
 
We have witnessed over the years God use him in the gifts and people healed under his ministry. To 
have Pastor Boddy this year would add a real dimension to your church.  
 
I encourage you to book him as soon as you can. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Pastor Brown 
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